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This special meeting was a public forum to discuss a proposed text amendment involving the Perkins Farm property on Jerry Brown Road.  Members present: Blunt White, Ed Planeta, Dan Oliverio, John Delmhorst, Wendy Bury, Ed Dear, Gary Bennett, Ed Hart, Paul Burgess, and Tony Lee.  Absent: none.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Blunt White at 7:30 PM and the Pledge to the Flag was said.  The minutes of the June 18, 2009 meeting were approved as distributed.

Chairman White then recused himself from the meeting as his employer has a business relationship with the developer, David Lattizori.  Ed Planeta acted in the capacity as chairman and addressed those assembled with the speaking order of the forum. 
The project, known as Briarwood Walk at Mystic, is to be developed by Lattizori Enterprises.  The first presenter was Attorney Ted Ladwig who explained the three approval phases of the project:

Phase 1: presenting a proposed text amendment to P&Z on 8/18/09 for adoption.

Phase 2: submission of a master plan for the establishment of the Highway Transition Design District.

Phase 3: submission of the site plan and request for a special use permit.

The second presenter was Mike Cegan of Richter and Cegan (urban designers and landscape architects).  He described the project with mixed use containing retail shops, restaurant(s), professional offices, hotel, and open space.   He showed diagrams of the proposed development of the 70 acre parcel and mockups of the potential views from the Stone Ridge facility across the street.
The third presenter was Maura Cochran of Bartram and Cochran (real estate consulting firm).  She discussed the economic impact for the property as it is now, as it is currently zoned (residential), and as it is proposed (mixed use).

The presenters then addressed questions from the members of the Commission.

Questions and comments were then heard from the public.  There were many people who spoke, most were in opposition but some supported the project.  The estimated attendance was between 75 and 100.
At the conclusion of the forum, Ed Planeta reviewed the information presented.  The Commission was asked for their input.  Following discussion, Gary Bennett made a motion, seconded by Tony Lee that the EDC support the mixed use development plan contained in the text amendment because it would be in the best economic interests of the Town and the two step approval process would permit substantial latitude by the PZC to require that actual development conform with the character of the area.  Following discussion, this motion was approved by a vote of six in favor, one opposed(Ed Hart), one abstention( Ed Dear), and one not voting (Chairman White who did not vote or participate in the discussion as he had recused himself).

This meeting was then adjourned at 10:17PM.

Respectfully submitted,
John Delmhorst, Secretary

